CITY OF ELSBERRY

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE MEETING

AUGUST 27, 2018 
ELSBERRY CITY HALL
The Planning and Zoning Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 7:00 PM.  Present were Chairman Sonny Taylor, Mr. Conrad Cheatham, 

Mr. Bill Boswell, Mr. Terry Martin, Mayor Steve Wilch, Brian Hemmer from Alliance and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  Alderman Hartley was unable to attend.  

Chairman Taylor called the meeting to order.  Roll Call deemed a quorum present.  

Prior Meeting Minutes Approval

Motion was made to approve the meeting minutes from July by Conrad Cheatham, seconded by Bill Boswell.






AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT – 1 
    Motion carried

Bill # 2018-08-002 - An Ordinance relating to, adding to, and amending the existing ordinances concerning zoning for residential lots less than 12,500 square feet in size, and allowing for special use permits for such lots, and amending the City of Elsberry's zoning map to change 505 Broadway's zoning to residential.


SECTION 1.  The city's zoning map is amended to place the following area into the Residential Zoning District:  "Lot Nos. 309, 310, 359 and 360 in Block No. 31 of the Original Town of Elsberry, Lincoln County, Missouri:  so that the entire block 31 of the Original Town of Elsberry is within the Residential Zoning District."

A bill was introduced at the August 14th city council meeting to change the zoning on the empty lot at 505 Broadway that is owned by Bennie Watkins along with the lots at 

309, 310, 359 and 360 in Block No. 31 facing Broadway from Central Business to Residential.  These other lots have residential homes that were grandfathered in before the zoning change and before the square footage requirement of 12,500 square feet for R1 Residential.  The city council denied the request for spot zoning for 505 Broadway for Bennie Watkins but referred this ordinance to the Planning & Zoning Committee for review to change the entire block.  Since the zoning request for 505 Broadway was denied,  there have been no decisions made yet to revise the existing R1 Residential square footage requirements and the owners of the other lots in consideration have not been notified of a need for a zoning change, a motion was made by Terry Martin to drop this zoning change ordinance, seconded by Conrad Cheatham.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT – 1 
    Motion carried

Discussion & Review of the Current Square Footage Requirement for R1 Residential Zone

Chairman Taylor would like to change back the R1 Residential square footage requirements to (3) classifications as follows:


R1 - 6,000 square ft
  R2 - 10,000 square ft
       R3 (RE)  - 20,000 square ft

The average square footage for a residential lot in the city is 50' x 125' and the lots in Hillcrest and on Locke Lane are 10,000 square feet.   The problem with the R3 (RE) classification is that the city is "land locked" and there is no land available for the larger square footage in any direction in and around the city limits except within the floodplain which could be okay for manufacturing growth but not residential homes.  The R1 and R2 classifications will cover the majority of the city and the committee can map out these residential areas on a city map.  A motion was made by Bill Boswell to change the square footage requirements for residential to the R1, R2 and R3 (RE) classifications listed above pending the Comprehensive City Plan update, seconded by Conrad Cheatham. 

AYES – Sonny Taylor, Conrad Cheatham, Bill Boswell, Terry Martin, Brian Hemmer 
  NAYS – Steve Wilch

ABSENT – 1 
    Motion carried

Chairman Taylor stated that a variance could permit smaller residential lots under 6,000 square feet to build a home.  Mayor Wilch stated that we would continue to have variance requests for the majority of smaller lots within the city limits that fall under the 6,000 square foot requirement which would hinder and limit the ability to build homes.   There was discussion about entertaining a revision of the ordinance for Residential zoning to reflect these new classifications.  A motion was then made by Bill Boswell to table the zoning requirements for Residential until the Comprehensive City Plan was completed within the next 12 months, seconded by Terry Martin.  


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
ABSENT – 1 
    Motion carried

Chairman Taylor nominated Conrad Cheatham to join the task force committee for the Comprehensive City Plan on behalf of the Planning & Zoning Committee and Conrad accepted the nomination.  

Chairman Taylor scheduled the next Planning & Zoning Committee meeting for 



Monday, September 17, 2018 at 6PM at City Hall
and also scheduled the following Planning & Zoning Committee meeting for 



Monday, October 22, 2018 at 5PM at City Hall 

with the next Task Force Committee meeting following this meeting at 6PM. 

A motion was made by Chairman Taylor to adjourn the Planning & Zoning Committee Meeting, seconded by Conrad Cheatham


AYES – All in Favor

ABSENT - 1

Motion carried 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM.

Respectfully submitted,    

Sue Hogarth, City Clerk   

